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28 September 2018 
 
 
Dr Robert Tong AM 
Chair, Halloran Trust 
By email: roberttong@telstra.com 
 
 
 
Dear Dr Tong AM  
 

West Culburra Concept Proposal 
 

 
Thank you for your letter dated 21 September 2018. The Chair, Mary O’Kane has asked me to 
respond on her behalf. 
 
The Independent Planning Commission notes that the Halloran Trust has requested the 
opportunity to address the Commission in relation to the UNSW Water Research Laboratory’s 
(WRL) Independent Report on the West Culburra Concept Proposal.  
 
The Commission is currently reviewing the latest responses provided by John Toon on 24 
September 2018 in relation to the UNSW WRL Independent Report. Whilst at this stage the 
Commission does not consider there to be a need for a meeting we will contact you should our 
position change on completion of the review of the latest responses. Should you have any further 
queries, please contact David Koppers, Team Leader on 9383 2100.  
 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
 
David McNamara 
Director 
Independent Planning Commission 
 
 


